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Minutes of the Meeting

Voluntary Sector Forum (Children, Young People & Families) – Norfolk

Held on 2 December 2020; Microsoft Teams Meeting
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome and 
Introductions
	The Chair, Dan Mobbs, welcomed everybody present to the meeting.     Each person in attendance introduced themselves and their organisation via the online chat facility. 
Those present included:
	

	
	· Dan Mobbs – MAP - Chair

· Rachel Cowdry – Break - Vice Chair

· Lucy Hogg – Voluntary Norfolk - Momentum
· Aimee Gedge – Momentum
· Darryl Smith – YMCA
· Graeme Tolley – The Prince’s Trust

· Harry Town - MTM Youth Services CIC

· Amelia Worley – Momentum

· Julia Midgley – Leeway Domestic Abuse
· Jo Hand – MAP
· Tim Sweeting - YMCA

· John Lee – Spurgeons Children Charity
· Michael Pepperell – Prospects
· Tonia King – Big C Charity
· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation
· Susan Pyke – Music Therapy Norfolk
	· Andy Sexton – The Matthew Project
· Anastasia Twigg – Momentum
· Clare Peak – Family Action
· Claire Cumberlidge – Norfolk SEN Network
· Daniel Williams – Home-Start Norfolk

· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey
· Jonathan Richardson – Diocese of Norwich

· Margaret Hill – Leeway Domestic Abuse
· Mark Proctor – Ormiston Families
· Ed Maxfield – Musical Keys

· Penny Olivo – Action for Children
· Suzi Heybourne – The Magdalene Group

· Jess Luce-Rackham – Your Own Place
· Alison Furniss – Family Voice
· Gary McManus – NCC


	

	
	Speakers in attendance:
· Lauren Downes – NCC, Head of Youth

	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising – Dan Mobbs
	The minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as accurate.  Reports and information had been circulated since the previous meeting where available.  Updates on the previous action points included that Aimee Gedge had met with Mark Osborn regarding S11 feedback in 2021.  Mark is happy to update Forum members at a future meeting.  This will be organised.
It was understood that a number of Forum members had made contact with Cindee Crehan from Norfolk Community Foundation regarding the Norfolk Coalition.

The South Norfolk YAB environment resources will be shared with Forum members once available from MTM Youth Services CIC.
Dan explained that some work has been carried out on representation which will be picked up under the Sector Representation agenda point.
	Elaine Lincoln to organise for Mark Osborn to join a future meeting.
Resources to be circulated once available.



	Lauren Downes, Head of Youth, NCC; Targeted Youth Support Services
	The Chair welcomed Lauren Downes to the meeting. 

See detailed presentation slides.
Lauren provided an overview of the new Targeted Youth Support Services which has 3 core areas;

· A call-in service to work with Social Care teams to support in cases where extra-familial risk is a significant presenting need for an adolescent
· A detached youth work offer to contribute to the implementation of a contextual safeguarding approach to adolescent risk
· A return home interview service for young people who go missing from home or care (relocation of existing team)
Lauren stressed that it is a small detached youth work offer and that the service builds on the wider system offer for young people, filling identified gaps in CS by introducing youth work methodology.  Lauren explained that just under 300 young people are currently at risk of exploitation in Norfolk with a significant number of young people going missing from family or care each month.  NCC are working well with the Police around County Lines but youth violence in Norwich is a concern.  NCC have gathered a number of views from young people who have experienced the justice system, care system and exploitation, NCC have strengthened their offer since the Ofsted focus visit in 2019.  
A question was raised regarding the slides and whether the wording of ‘frequent review’ referred to the EHCP.  Lauren confirmed that it is not the EHCP.  The frequent reviews refer to the weekly reviews which are held and these are flexible in their timescale in response to the individual need of each young person.

In relation to the Logic Model slides, Lauren explained that they outline the 3 key impacts that NCC wish to make with the Targeted Youth Support Service and they started the process by defining the desired outcomes and then looking at the measures and processes.
Gary McManus asked a question around why they have appointed Detached Youth Workers as opposed to an Outreach approach. Lauren explained that YMCA Youth Workers are working really well to identify vulnerable young people in communities.
Lauren explained that NCC want to make it a transitional service and they are keen to ensure that young people continue to be supported into Adult Services when they reach 18 years of age.
A contextual safeguarding approach is currently being trialled in King’s Lynn to protect individuals, peer groups and communities with a shift towards YAB’s being considered as partners.

Three teams will be in place each covering a locality area and with a Team Manager.  One Clinical Psychologist will be working across all three teams.
The multi-disciplinary approach will involve joint supervision and NCC are now looking at whether they need to introduce extra meetings, including to review familial harm, in order to create a level of consistency.

A question was raised around the timescale for No Wrong Door, Lauren explained that they are currently working with Yorkshire who are leaders on No Wrong Door.  The Targeted Youth Support Service will be ready to take calls with effect 1st February 2021, they are currently recruiting for 4 vacancies.

Gary McManus explained that whilst there is strong cross-border support, there is not a consistent offer or approach to young people across regions.  Lauren explained that they are already learning from other counties, including Greater Manchester, and this learning has been included in their offer, Lauren also stressed that they do have established relationships with other regions and also that a VCSE sector representative will be needed on a working group in the future.
Tim Sweeting added that as YMCA have been unable to deliver youth clubs during the pandemic, they have been going out onto the streets within communities to maintain the relationships they already have with young people.  The YMCA has taken on a lease for their team members near to a bus station in King’s Lynn to work closely with young people.  YMCA have linked up with The Matthew Project and others on this.  Tim added that the problem they face is the fragility of the funding and how young people need consistent role model relationships and therefore consistent funding is needed to deliver good quality services. 
Suzi Heybourne from The Magdalene Group added that the voluntary sector needs representation and to be part of the decision making around county-wide responses.  Furthermore, it was felt that the voluntary sector can add true value rather than just being recipients of funding to deliver a service.  Lauren agreed to speak to Amanda Murr regarding external evaluation.

The Vice Chair, Rachel Cowdry, explained that the discussion regarding the level at which the voluntary sector is involved is timely as they want the VCSE sector to engage in a more meaningful way and earlier on in the process.  The Chair, Dan Mobbs, added that NCC’s plans feel like a big deal, with a big budget, but the voluntary sector wants to collaborate more.  He stressed that many young people are already engaged with voluntary sector organisations within Norfolk.  Members felt that this needs to link in with mental health services too.
Dan thanked Lauren for joining the meeting and providing a useful update.

	Lauren and Aimee Gedge to follow up regarding a VCSE Rep.



	Vulnerable Adolescent Group Partnership Forum – Aimee Gedge, Momentum

	See slide.

Aimee Gedge explained that the Vulnerable Adolescent Group Partnership Forum (VAGPF) has been formed as a result of it being of the NSCP’s priorities.  The VAG membership is deliberately small to maintain consistency in the people attending the meetings while the VAGPF membership is a wider group at an operational level.  Aimee attends the VAGPF meetings and Forum members are invited to join.  Individuals can attend a meeting if the Agenda appeals to them and are not committed to attending every meeting.  Academics from the University of East Anglia who are conducting national research are also members of the VAGPF. The first meeting is being held week commencing 18th January 2021 and if anyone wishes to be involved please email Aimee at aimee@momentumnorfolk.org.uk.  An email confirming more details will follow after the meeting.

	Anyone wishing to be involved in the VAGPF, please email Aimee Gedge.

	Sector Representation – Rachel Cowdry, Vice Chair

	Ladder of Participation
The Vice Chair, Rachel Cowdry, explained the ‘ladder of participation’ which had been created to outline the various levels of involvement between the voluntary sector and any statutory partner.  The 4 levels have been described as Inform, Consult, Engage and Co-design/Co-produce.  It is planned to share this with statutory partners and that over time, it is hoped that the voluntary sector will become more involved in decision making.

A comment was shared around how the voluntary sector needs to keep convincing partners about the value that the voluntary sector brings. Rachel Cowdry explained that the ladder of participation will not be an isolated piece of work and that it will be used to start the conversation.  Forum members agreed that they liked the format and there was discussion around how the newly formed Assembly will interact with the Forum, Rachel explained that the Assembly is still very much in its infancy and as it will involve a cultural shift, there is still a long way to go.  A comment was shared around whether politicians should be approached and how it could add to the conversation.  
Rachel Cowdry outlined that the Forum needs the agreement of its members to proceed with this piece of work in the direction that had been outlined.  Members agreed that this was most welcome and that it should be continued.  

Discussion amongst Forum members took place around the relationship between statutory partners and the voluntary sector and it was felt that the voluntary sector is keen to be involved sooner with partners plans in order to get the best outcomes for the children and young people of Norfolk.  The Assembly’s Memorandum of Understanding was mentioned and perhaps this should include an overview of the working relationships.  Rachel Cowdry felt the statutory sector can educate the voluntary sector, and vice versa, and that perhaps a Code of Conduct was required.

Discussion took place regarding some of the Boards that Forum members sit on and Rachel felt that pre-meets were possibly needed in order to discuss agenda items and any key points that need raising on behalf of Forum members and the sector.

Dan Mobbs asked members if they agreed that a Code of Conduct with statutory partners was a good suggestion. All agreed that this should be progressed.

Representation
Dan Mobbs explained that the strategic Boards were shown in the top section of the chart with the operational groups or locality Boards shown in the lower half of the slide.  Dan explained that if a Forum member is elected onto a strategic Board, it is essential that they regularly attend the quarterly Forum meetings in order to represent the sector properly.  Dan explained that representation has been reviewed and whether members agree that strategic Boards should be prioritised.  All members agreed with this approach.  Rachel Cowdry added that Dan and herself will discuss this further and circulate more information before the March meeting.  Anyone wishing to sit on a strategic Board as a Forum Representative should contact Aimee Gedge at aimee@momentumnorfolk.org.uk     It was noted that the Neglect Strategy group needs a Forum representative.

Dan explained that there needs to be key messages and agreed priorities on behalf of the Forum that are consistently taken to all meetings.  Rachel will be compiling some questions for Forum members to respond to.  When these are circulated, please provide your views and feedback.


	Work on the Ladder of Participation to be progressed.
Work on a Code of Conduct to be progressed.
Information on representation to be circulated prior to March meeting.

Questions regarding key messages to be circulated. All to provide feedback.

	2021 Focus
	Work will continue on the areas outlined above.
	

	Any Other Business

	Gary McManus confirmed that NCC is now a recognised gateway for the 16-24 Kickstart programme.  A factsheet will be circulated.

Gary also confirmed that information can be circulated via the Forum on the Hardship Fund which is the Marcus Rashford initiative.

Dan thanked all those for attending.  The meeting ended at 12.00 noon.

	Gary McManus to forward information to the Forum for circulation.


	Dates of future meetings
	The future meeting dates are:
· Tuesday 2 March 2020,10.00am - 12.00 noon; Microsoft Teams
· Wednesday 2 June 2020

· Tuesday 14 September 2020

· Tuesday 7 December 2020

Please remember to confirm your attendance, via the calendar invite, prior to each meeting.

	Please save the dates in your diary.


Email: forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk   Website: www.momentumnorfolk.org.uk/forum
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